
The Honorable Tom Wolf

Governor of Pennsylvania
Room 225, Capitol Building
Harrisburg, PA 17120

April 17,2015

Dear Governor Wolf:

We write to you today in order to express serious concerns with your nomination of Pedro A. Cortes for
Secretary of the Commonwealth. According to the Pennsylvania Department of State's (department)
website, "the mission of the department is to protect the health and safety of the public by furthering the
highest standards of ethics and competence". Unfortunately, under Mr. Cortes' prior tenure as Secretary
of the Commonwealth, the department failed miserably in this regard.

Pennsylvanians were aghast and horrified when a Philadelphia grand jury reported on the atrocities
which took place at Dr. Kermit Gosnell's "House of Horrors" abortion clinic. Dr. Gosnell and
numerous employees were ultimately convicted of hundreds of heinous crimes perpetrated at his facility.
Today, he is serving a life sentence for multiple convictions of first degree murder for slaughtering
babies who were born alive after botched abortions he performed. He was also convicted of involuntary
manslaughter for causing the death of a woman who died from injuries inflicted by his hand.

The grand jury's report states that the department's attorneys had ample notice of Gosnell's illegal and
reckless abortion practices, and the damage he had done to patients, yet despite multiple serious
complaints during Secretary Cortes' time leading the department, the State Board of Medicine took no
action to suspend or revoke Gosnell's license to practice medicine.

To fully understand the gravity of the failures of the department throughout Secretary Cortes' service,
one needs to read directly from the grand jury's damaging report:

"Attorneysfor Pennsylvania's Department ofState disregarded notices that numerouspatients of
Gosnell were hospitalized- infected, with fetal remains still inside them; and with perforated uteruses,
cervixes, and bowels. Incredibly, in 2004, Department ofState attorneys closed- without investigation -
a case reported to the Board involving the death of22-year-old Semika Shaw.

Between 2002 and 2009, BoardofMedicine attorneys reviewedfive cases involving malpractice and
othercomplaints against Gosnell. None of the assigned attorneys, or theirsupervisors, suggested that
the Boardtake action against the deviant doctor. In fact, despite serious allegations, three of the cases
were closed without any investigation. The other two were investigated and then closed - without any
action being taken. "










